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January 26,2016

Mr. Carl Mixon
143Caymen Court
Martinez, Georgia 30907

Dear Mr. Mixon,

1205 PENDLETON STREET
COLUMBIA 29201

I certainly appreciate your kind letter and am glad to hear that you were pleased with the
assistance you received from Linda Laury at the Department of Motor Vehicles office in
Barnwell. I am so sorry, though, that your contact with the DMV was precipitated by the death
of your mother. Your family's wish to give her car to a person in need is incredibly thoughtful,
and I am heartened to learn that Ms. Laury helped make your donation possible. We have
wonderful people of service in our great state. Thank you for acknowledging their time and
commitment to our citizens. God bless.

cc: Colonel Kevin A. Shwedo, Executive Director
South Carolina Department of Motor Vehicles


